Teaching and Learning Advisory Committee (TLAC) 

Meeting Minutes, Wed March 23, 2011, 1:00-2:30 pm KR 742
	Present: Trish Rosseel, Katherine Miller, Lindsay Ure, Lea Starr, Aleteia Greenwood, Jo-Anne Naslund, Shawnna Parlongo, Julie Mitchell, Paul Joseph, Jan Gattrell, Erin Fields, and Carolyn Carvajal 
Apologies: Sarah Stang
Recorder:  Jo-Anne Naslund

	Agenda Item
	Summary
	Action

	1. Updates on Action Items from Last Meeting-Trish

	
Trish reported that all action items from the last meeting had been completed. Paul Joseph amended the Events tab on the Library home page to read “Workshops & and Events” as requested. Planning for usability project has begun.  Trish will arrange distribution of iClickers after term ends.  

	

	2. Screencasting Organization (Youtube?Kaltura? UBC Wiki) Shawnna

	Shawnna presented the idea of having TLAC spearhead the develop a UBC Library Youtube channel for distribution of instructional, and other, resources.  She noted the challenge of finding the Summon screencasts, as well as the challenges associated with the current process of getting content on to the UBC Youtube channel.  She confirmed in a recent conversation with Joe Zerdin in CTLT that advantages of a Library specific channel would be  a stable url, a place to deposit content, and the ability to collect usage statistics.    Is there a link limit?   Julie suggested getting in touch with Ming Hui Yu to see why IKBLC didn’t get a separate channel.  The UBCO Library has not put videos up on the UBC Youtube channel to date.

	Shawnna will report back on a possible  proposal for a UBC Library Youtube channel next meeting. 

Julie will talk to Ming Hui and report back to Shawnna.



	3. Screencasting Contest Update - Trish 


	As a follow up to the screencasting snafu that happended in February, Trish put a call out to those who had submitted to do so again.  In total she received 3 submissions.  She suggested that given that there were only three submissions and given that planning for a Screencasting Contest, Take Two is already in the works, that we ask the 3 submitters to allow their screencasts to stand in the next iteration of the contest.  All agreed.

  
	Trish will follow up with the 3 people who submitted screencasts to discuss.

	4. Hosting High School Student on Work Placement -Trish

	Trish invited Lea to share plans about a high school work placement.  A high school student enrolled at Earl Marriott Secondary wants to become a librarian and has requested a three week placement at UBC Library.  Given the CUPE contract it is necessary that the student buddy with a professional or shadow a CUPE employee.   The student will not be doing CUPE work.  The student is a humanities student.  TLAC members expressed interest in working with the student—Julie thought the student could join the Chapman Learning Commons trainees etc. 

	Lea will followup with TLAC members to plan out a work experience for this student.



	5.  Mapping out of the rest of the Library's instruction program – Trish
	
Trish invited feedback and discussion of the process for continuing the mapping of our instructional program.  There is interest in curriculum mapping for grad and professional schools.  Aleteia suggested that we submit a list and then follow up with a discussion in the teaching areas where we need it.  Katherine was hoping that we could have a shared drive as Google docs has limitations.  Wiki can’t handle excel spreadsheets. Julie asked about a drive similar to those used by units. Question remains is best for us to use Google docs? Trish thought it may be useful to go forward using Google docs.


	
Trish to initiate Google doc at end of term to collect instruction information.  She will invite all liaisons to indicate what they are teaching for undergrads years 2-4, graduate students and professional programs.


	6.Help Portal Group - update on revisions to date – Shawnna


	Group keeps working—done with the faculty guide.  Shawnna shared the guide.  Sheryl and Danielle working on the graduate and undergraduate guides. Julie and Sheryl working on Getting Started With Your Research. Katherine commented that the menu on the faculty guide perhaps should be clearer. 


	Shawnna will email the link for the faculty guide to the TLAC group and will wait for feedback and then it will go live Friday April 1, 2011. She will share the graduate and undergraduate guides next meeting.

	7. Copyright Education Strategy - Trish on behalf of Joy

	Joy’s new role in digital initiatives is scholarly communication and she is the key contact for copyright and is working with a copyright committee.  She was seeking feedback from TLAC about training for liaison librarians about Access copyright and and communication with faculty. Range of training options—the broad plan is to initially have a series of workshops in May, June and July on Access Copyright for faculty and sessionals. More will be offered in the fall. 

Do liaison librarians need specific training?  Group thought that we do need specific training.  Erin identified media as a copyright concern.  If this is a faculty piece then Open Access would also be a great piece.  FAQ’s would ultimately be useful.  Would be great to meet as liaison librarians prior to faculty sessions.  Ideally it may be useful to partner with Joy on these workshops.   Take it beyond faculty members to promote to staff and entire community.  Barb Sobol is spearheading Access Copyright for UBC Okanagan. Need same messaging everywhere. 

	Trish will pass along our comments and that liaison librarians ideally would like a Access Copyright workshop.

	8. VSB Educators PD Day – Trish

   l


	VSB liaison division got in touch with Cindy Underhill and Trish about Digital Tattoo. 60 educators will attend on Thurs. June 23. Interested as well in what faculty expect from first year students.  Trish asked the group for suggestions of first-year instructors who might be good panelists in a discussion with this group of high school educators.  Julie suggested a CAP instructor.  Aleteia suggested some faculty from Science One.  Thought it would be valuable to bring some assignments and  share some of the most challenging aspects of these.  Julie added that other study issues may also be valuable to share—academic integrity, etc. 
	Trish will work on an outline and followup with TLAC members and faculty.  


	9, TLAC Forum - Julie 


	Julie has organized the next TLAC forum called Moving House to be held March 30, 2011 10:00-11:30 in Woodward Lab. 22 people are registered so far. Presenters: Julie, Andre, Erin, Paul, Eugene are presenting.  TLAC members asked if this workshop could re-offered or recorded?   


	Julie will check to see if this forum could be offered again and will ask Alan about possibilities for recording.


	 10.Communication/
Carousel Items for March/April
	
	Ideas for carousel items please send to Trish.  


	11. Course pages – Katherine
	Course pages seem to be in the e-strategy committee’s minutes.  Course pages and course reserves is on the agenda.  Course pages are on toby. TLAC and e-strategy need to attend to this.  Library Toolkit working group may be commenting on course page work.  Paul suggested that we need to simplify the process regarding course pages using the LTK toolkit. Lea asked if this is a responsibility for TLAC or e-strategy.  Katherine thought TLAC should have a role in this. Erin suggests that TLAC can play a role in generating what an actual course page would look like.  

	Check in with the Library Toolkit Working/Research Guides Group and ask about their recommendation.
Paul will report back on what the situation will be for existing course pages for September. Paul will send out an update on usage statistics for these pages.  He will also report back on the status of course reserve applications. 



	12. Other
	Lea shared that Jan Wallace had learned through the Learning Technologies group that you could take a power point presentation and upload it into Captivate with voice over and the resulting movie was not bad visually and soundwise.  Shawnna commented about I Spring Solutions through CTLT may be something to consider as well.


	

	Next Meeting:  April 27, 2011  1:00-2:30 p.m.  Koerner 742



